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Re:
Comments on R10012, Retail Electric Quadrant Data Privacy Task Force on Third Party Access to Smart Meter-Based Information

This is to comment on behalf of the American Public Power Association (APPA) in response to the request for comments on the North American Energy Standards Board (NAESB) Retail Electric Quadrant (REQ) Data Privacy Task Force recommendations on Third Party Access to Smart Meter-Based Information. APPA participated in the task force and supports the task force recommendations.
APPA is the national service organization representing the interests of the not-for-profit, publicly owned electric utilities throughout the United States. More than 2,000 public power systems provide over 15 percent of all kilowatt-hour sales to ultimate customers and do business in every state except Hawaii. Though local governing bodies such as city councils and utility governing boards typically provide primary oversight of public power utilities, in certain states, the state public utility commission has authority over some aspects of public power systems’ operations. As utilities begin implementing smart grid technologies, these regulatory bodies, as well as the utilities’ own management, can make use of the NAESB model business practices on Third Party Access to Smart Meter-Based Information either through full implementation or as a useful template in establishing the utilities’ own policies.    

NAESB created the Data Privacy Task Force to address a specific aspect of smart meter-based information. The Task Force’s scope was clearly defined: to develop model business practices on the disclosure of smart meter-based information to third parties and to offer recommendations on the privacy policies and practices those third parties should employ. APPA believes that the task force was successful in staying within the scope of its mandate and keeping its recommendations focused only on the defined issues.  
The task force compiled recommendations from existing documents, such as reports, state statutes, and state regulations, as a basis for developing these model business practices. A writing team took the lead in revising and editing draft proposals to reflect the consensus of task force participants, who discussed each proposed model business practice in a series of weekly conference calls. 
The resulting recommendations address consumer privacy concerns related to the disclosure of smart meter-based information to third parties. At the same time, these business practices allow for deference to a utility’s applicable regulatory authority and governing documents and minimize the potential administrative and monetary burdens on both utilities and third parties.
In addition, these recommendations are the result of months of careful consideration and reflect a broad industry consensus. APPA supports the task force’s recommendations. 

APPA thanks NAESB for establishing the task force and for facilitating industry input on these model business practices. APPA would also like to commend the Task Force’s writing team for their leadership, time, and effort spent in drafting these model business practices.  
Sincerely,

/s/ Paul Zummo
Paul Zummo
Research Analyst
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